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Dear  
  
Thank you for your further request for information which the GLA received on 4 September 
2018.  Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows:  
 
1. Can the mayor provide a date by which he can GUARANTEE there will be no black cabs left 

on London's streets with lower than Euro 6 standard emissions. 
  
The GLA does not hold the information in relation to this part of your request. Transport for 
London (TfL) is the Mayor's transport authority and is responsible for implementing the Mayor's 
Transport Strategy, and for the day-to-day operational running of transport services. There is a 
maximum 15 year age limit for taxis but TfL have the data on when the last Euro 5 will leave the 
fleet.  You may wish to send a further request to TfL at foi@tfl.gov.uk.  
  
2. How many have taken up the voluntary grant/scrappage scheme available to switch from 

black cabs older than 10 years to a new electric vehicle? 
  
There were 210 eligible applications and 126 payments made as of 31 August 2018 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA050918-2061. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information



